# Переводной экзамен, английский язык 2023, 7 класс

- 1. Лексико-грамматический тест с аудированием по пройденному материалу из учебника (оценка 100 баллов максимум).
- 2. Билеты (письмо + устная часть):

Write a message to Ben and answer his 3 questions. Write 100–120 words. Remember the rules of letter writing.

#### From: Ben@mail.uk

# To: Russian\_friend@sdamgia.ru

## Subject: Dear friend

- ...I am so fond of Japanese cartoons, that I've decided to learn Japanese. Mum says it's hard, but I think it's worth it. Besides, their writing is cool! ...
- ... What languages do you learn at school? What other language would you like to learn, why? What do you think about my choice of Japanese?

#### From: Ben@mail.uk

# To: Russian\_friend@sdamgia.ru

# Subject: Dear friend

- ...Yesterday our teacher asked us to stay after classes. A basketball star came to us to talk about sport in everyday life. The way he spoke about being a teenager was funny. He said he didn't like getting up early!...
- ... When do you get up in the morning? What do you do to keep fit? Would you like to go in for sports professionally, why?

#### From: Ann@mail.uk

# To: Russian\_friend@sdamgia.ru

# Subject: Dear friend

- ...Oh, my friend is so charming! Everybody in the class is ready to help her. But, you know, I sometimes think she's just using people to get what she wants...
  - ... What kind of person is your best friend? When and where did you meet? How do you spend time together?...

#### From: Ben@mail.uk

#### To: Russian\_friend@sdamgia.ru

#### Subject: Dear friend

- ...My granny is such a kind person. She always brings us presents for everything we celebrate. And I love all her presents! For example, at Christmas she gave me the coolest computer game, it was something I had been dreaming of ...
- ... What holidays do you celebrate with your family? What is your favourite holiday and why? What is the best present you've ever received?

#### From: Ben@mail.uk

## To: Russian\_friend@sdamgia.ru

### Subject: Dear friend

- ... Yesterday was a special day we had the Earth Hour. My town (and lots of towns around) went dark for one hour. It's one of the ideas of an ecological group called the Green Movement. We switched off the lights to draw people's attention to the poor ecological situation on the planet...
- ...Do people have the Earth Hour in your country? What can people do to save energy in their everyday life? Do you approve of the Green Movement, why?

#### From: Ben@mail.uk

## To: Russian\_friend@sdamgia.ru

#### Subject: Dear friend

... I am very busy now preparing for my exams but yesterday I went to the cinema with my friends. We saw a new film about Sherlock Holmes. You've probably seen it too. ...

What kinds of films do you like? Where do you prefer watching films — in the cinema or at home and why? What would you make a film about if you had a chance?...

#### Устная часть:

1. You need to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

Приведём пример возможного текста для чтения:

The ninth planet of the solar system was discovered not long ago. It happened in 1930. Scientists had been hunting for the planet for a long time. They had calculated its probable position but there was no proof that the planet really existed. It was too far away for the telescopes of that time to find it. It's worth mentioning that the first photos of the planet were taken by a very young researcher. He was only twenty-four and had no formal education in astronomy. However, he was deeply involved in the search for the ninth planet. The planet at the edge of the solar system was called Pluto, after the Roman god. The name for the planet was suggested by an 11-year-old British gi

2. Take part in a telephone survey. You have to answer six questions. Give full answers to the questions. Remember that you have 40 seconds to answer each question.

Приведём пример возможного диалога с диктором:

# Review Test 2 Units 4-6 STANDARD LEVEL

NAME CLASS



Electronic assistant: How old are you?

**Student:** I had a birthday yesterday so now I'm sixteen years old.

**Electronic assistant:** How many times a week do you do sports?

**Student:** I go to the gym twice a week because I believe that it's very important to lead a healthy lifestyle.

**Electronic assistant:** What sport is the most popular with teenagers in your region?

**Student:** Well, in general I would say that children in my region prefer to play football because every school has its own playing field.

**Electronic assistant:** What sports facilities are available in the place where you live?

**Student:** Speaking about sports facilities I'd say that there is a wide choice of them in the place where I live. We have football pitches, ice hockey rinks, swimming pools, gyms and many others.

**Electronic assistant:** Why do you think it is important to keep fit?

**Student:** Firstly, it improves your health. Secondly, you become physically stronger and more attractive.

**Electronic assistant:** What would you advise a person who wants to keep fit?

**Student:** I'd say to him that he should always think about benefits which he will obtain in the process of keeping fit.

Write the word in brackets in the correct place(s)

# Grammar

in the sentence.		the sentence.	
	1	My brother wasn't tall to go on all the rides at the	
		theme park. (enough)	
	2	This book I'm reading isn't interesting the one I read	
		last term. (as)	
	2	My dad's cold is slightly today then it was vectorday	
	3	My dad's cold is slightly today than it was yesterday.	
		(worse)	

- 4 That's the film I've seen in a very long time. I really enjoyed it. (best)
- 5 Going to school by car takes time than going by bus. (less)

2 Choose the best answer (A, B or C) to complete the text.

I (1)	a mountain before but this summer we
(2)c	climbing in Scotland. My dad is a climber
and he (3)	to take us to the Alps but Scotland
is better for begin	ners like me and my sister. The Scottish
mountains aren't	(4)the ones in the Alps but
we can still climb	(5) mountain in Britain –
Ben Nevis!	

	A never climbed	b ve never climbed	C Hevel Climb
2	A 're going to go	<b>B</b> will go	<b>C</b> go
3	A has wanted	B will want	<b>C</b> wanted
4	A smaller than	<b>B</b> as big as	<b>C</b> the biggest
5	A the highest	<b>B</b> the higher	<b>c</b> the most high

5

- 3 Choose the correct alternatives to complete the short dialogues.
  - 1 A: <u>Did Mike give/Has Mike given</u> you an invitation to his party yet?
    - B: No. I haven't seen him since the summer.
  - 2 A: Why aren't you sunbathing? It's lovely out here.
    - B: My skin is very pale. If I <u>sunbathe/will sunbathe</u>, I go bright red. You need to be careful in the sun!
  - 3 A: Let's go to the new exhibition at the gallery.
    - B: OK. I <u>'Il ask/'m asking</u> my dad to give us a lift on Saturday morning.
  - 4 A: Where have you been? Your jeans are dirty!
    - B: I know. I fell over while we <u>played/were playing</u> football in the park.
  - 5 A: You're spending too much time on the computer. You'll get a headache.
    - B: I know. But if I don't finish this project, I 'm not getting/won't get good marks.

5

	Total	
15		

# Vocabulary

4 Complete the sentences with these words.



# Review Test 2 Units 4-6 STANDARD LEVEL

NAME CLASS



	drought • floods • painkillers
	pollution • throat
1	I usually get a sore when I have a cold
	and it hurts when I eat or drink.
2	Thelevels in the town centre are higher
	this year because of an increase in traffic.
3	Could you get me some from the
	chemist's, please? I've got a terrible headache.
	omplete the sentences with the correct
ac	djective form of these words.
	break • fun • inform • move • scare
	bleak a luli a lillolli a lillove a scale
1	The documentary about farming was very
	I learnt a lot.
2	I don't like films. I prefer comedies and
	action films.
3	I don't think the new cartoon series is very
	, do you?
4	My brother's got aleg so he can't play
	football at the moment.
5	We saw Romeo and Juliet at the theatre last night. It
	was very and I cried at the end.
	/5
Choose the correct alternatives to complete the note.	

4	There was no rain last year and the country ha	d a very
	badin the summer.	
5	Last winter we had a lot of heavy rain in our vil	lage and
	ten families had to leave their houses because	of
	······································	
_		1
		5

Hi Nicholas,

It's Shawn. I got (1) <u>injured/pain</u> today when I was playing football. I've broken my
(2) <u>ankle/elbow</u> so I can't walk. I'm at home now, but I'm really (3) <u>awful/bored</u>. There's nothing on TV except (4) <u>documentaries/soaps</u> about the beginning of the universe! Can you give me a call when you get (5) <u>off/back</u> from school?
Shawn

5

Total / 15

# Use of English

5

6

7 Complete the email with one word in each gap.

Hi Jenny,
How are you? I'm not very well I'm afraid! Do you remember that I had an accident on my bike two years (1) ?
Well, I've had a bad back (2) then. Sometimes it's
OK, but recently it has started hurting quite badly again. In fact, it's a lot (3) than it was before. I took (4) painkillers, but they didn't help, so my mum took me to the doctor yesterday. He said that I mustn't do any exercise for a week! It was an order! For me, that's (5) long time. I play tennis on Fridays and go to the gym every Tuesday. My

# Reading

Read the text about celebrity chefs. Match the sentences (1–6) with the people (A–C). You can choose the people more than once.

#### Which person:

1	became a chef because of someone in his family?	
2	has restaurants in different countries?	
3	likes to combine different cooking styles?	
4	is pleased to tell people how to cook his/her meals?	
5	likes to try different things?	
6	likes to cook seafood?	

# **Celebrity chefs**

Today we can switch on our TVs and see famous chefs with their own cooking programmes every night of the week! Here are just three of those famous faces.

# A Leo Pattern

Leo has become famous because of his excellent restaurant in the heart of the New Forest. He says that his success is due to the fact that he uses all local produce from farms near his restaurant. 'I don't have to travel more than five miles to get my vegetables,' says Leo. 'This means everything I cook is fresh and tastes wonderful. I'm near the coast, so there is always fresh fish on the menu too. I think people enjoy my food because it's simple, fresh and tasty. I'm very lucky to have a job that I love doing and I have some very good people to help me. Now, with my own TV show, I can share my cooking secrets with everyone. That makes me very happy!'

#### **B Diane Wakefield**

Diane trained with a famous French chef in a Paris restaurant for several years. After that she worked in some of the top restaurants in Paris. You can see and taste the French influence in her city restaurant. The programme follows life in the kitchens of that restaurant where her team of chefs always try to create exciting and original dishes. 'I like cooking and creating classic English meals with a French angle,' says Diane. 'I am always looking for something new and interesting. My work gives me that opportunity.'

#### **C Paul Varney**

Everyone knows Paul Varney as a judge on the cooking competition programme Best Chef, but he is also famous for his chain of restaurants across Europe. Paul is Irish and he learned to cook in his grandmother's kitchen in Ireland. 'I lived in that kitchen,' he says. 'My grandmother gave me my love for cooking when I was a teenager, and in my career I have tried to use the basic traditional Irish recipes that she taught me. The TV competition shows give other people a chance to do what I have done and I think that's great!'

- 9 Read the article again and choose the best answers, A, B or C.
  - 1 How far does Leo travel to buy produce for his restaurant?
    - A no more than five miles
    - B five miles
    - c as far as necessary
  - 2 How does Leo feel about being a chef?
    - A He likes working alone.
    - **B** He works with a good team of people.
    - **C** He likes it because it's a simple job.
  - 3 Where did Diane learn to cook?
    - A in her city restaurant
    - **B** in the top restaurants in Paris
    - c in a restaurant with a well-known chef
  - 4 Why does Diane like her job?
    - A Because she has a team of chefs.
    - **B** Because she can create new dishes.
    - **C** Because she earns a lot of money.
  - 5 What is Paul's job on Best Chef?
    - A He's a judge.
    - B He's a cook.
    - C He's the presenter.
  - 6 Why does Paul like the show?
    - A He can share his grandmother's recipes.
    - **B** He can show people how to cook.
    - **C** Other people have the possibility to cook.

6

Total / 12

# Listening

- 10 Listen to a radio interview. Are these statements True (T) or False (F)?
  - 1 Helen agrees that the family did something interesting.

T/F

2 The plan was that no one in the family watched TV for a whole week.

T/F

- 3 Helen's sister doesn't like TV.
  T/F
- 4 It was quite easy for Helen to stop watching TV.

T/F

5 Helen once went to her friend's house to see a programme.

T/F

6 The family spent more time together during the week.

T/F

with

11 Listen again and complete the notes with one word in each gap.

	<b>.</b>
Helen's (1)	decided not to watch television
for a week. They d	idn't want their (2)
daughter to becom	e a TV addict. Helen normally
watches one or (3)	hours of TV a day
and thought it woul	ld be easy. It wasn't, but she had a
good time with her	family. They played games and
had (4)	at the table.

/

4